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Park and Recreation Committee

Meeting Minutes

8 February 2006
Committee members Stephen Ailes, Jill Ludy, David Crock, and Sue Thompson were present.  Also present at the meeting was Township Manager, Michael Cotter.  The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.   
Call to Order

There being a quorum present, the meting was called to order by Mr. Cotter
Nominations

For the position of Chairman, Mr. Crock nominated Mr. Ailes, second Mrs. Ludy.    There were no other nominations.   By unanimous vote, Mr. Ailes was named Chairman.
For the position of Vice-Chairman, Mr. Ailes nominated Mr. Crock, second by Mrs. Ludy.   There were no other nominations.   By unanimous vote, Mr. Crock was named Vice-Chairman.
Approval of Minutes 

On the motion of Mr. Ailes, second Mrs. Ludy, the Committee unanimously approved the minutes of 11 October 2005, as submitted.

Reports

There were no reports made
Old Business

A.   2006 Projects and Tasks
The Committee reviewed major issues, tasks, and projects for 2006.   First, the Committee discussed improvements to Heather Place Park, which has been budgeted for this year.   The consensus of the Committee was to;  a) investigate erecting a second picnic pavilion, using pole barn-type construction and Township force labor;  b)  investigate providing both electric and water service to both picnic pavilions;  and c) pricing for new playground equipment  Additional  items discussed were a small Frisbee golf course, a bocce ball green, a horseshoe pit, and improved lighting.
The Committee then discussed installing new park signage at all Township parks.   Again, as this was budgeted for, Mr. Cotter was directed to investigate prices for wood, routed and painted signs for Heather Place, Hollenbach, and Kulp Field parks.
The Committee also discussed updating the 1995 Park and Recreation Master Plan, as many of its major recommendations are either complete, or have been significantly altered by the recent proposed development plans.   Mr. Cotter stated that this also had funding for 2006, through a Rosen Group contribution.   He also informed the Committee that the MontCo Planning Commission would be able to provide a cost effective Master Plan process through our existing Planning Consulting Agreement.   Mr. Cotter was directed to discuss this matter with Mike Narcowich of MontCo Planning, and to provide a presentation to the P&R Committee at its March or April Meeting.

The Committee then discussed planning for a renewed Community Days event.   The goal would be to help create a sense of community, and to raise funds for the parks and the UPTFC No.1.   After discussion on the types of attractions the event could have (big trucks, clowns, performers, food vendors, etc), the Committee discussed issues regarding past Community Day events, facility limitations, and the timeframe necessary for successfully planning for Community Days.     It was the consensus of the Committee that Community Days be planned for in 2006 for an event in 2007, subject to the completion of the Heather Park Project (see above).

Mr. Cotter then reviewed with the Committee the status of the Township’s Draft Open Space Plan, and informed the Committee they would need to set aside time to coordinate recreation and trail issues with the Open Space Committee in 2006.   As part of this effort, Mr. Cotter suggested that the Committee develop a set of trail construction standards for open space and recreation areas in the Township.

Adjournment 

A motion was made by Mr. Crock and seconded by Ms. Ludy to adjourn the meeting at 8:40 p.m.
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